
 

Trinity Academy St Peter’s 
“Believe you can. Strive for excellence. Stand proud.” 

School Newsletter 
28 June 2024 

Term dates 

2023/2024 

Closes: 19 July 2024 

Closed: INSET Day 22 July 2024 

2024/2025 

Closed: INSET Day 2 September 
2024 

Closed: INSET Day 3 September 
2024 

Opens: 4 September 2024 

Closes: 18 October 2024 

Opens: 4 November 2024 

Closed: INSET Day 29 
November 2024 

Closes: 20 December 2024 

Closed: INSET Day 6 January 
2025  

Closed: INSET Day 7 January 
2025 

Opens: 8 January 2025 

Closes: 13 February 2025 

Closed: INSET Day 14 February 
2025 

Opens: 24 February 2025 

Closes: 10 April 2025 

Closed: INSET Day 11 April 
2025 

Opens: 22 April 2025 

 

Attendance 

    W/C  24/06/24 

1st Reception 98.57% 

2nd Year 1/2 94.64% 

3rd Year 3/4 93.10% 

4th Year 5/6 92.58% 

Well done 

Reception! 

Parents should call 

the office on 01422 

831971 to report a 

pupil absent. This 

should be done on the 

1st day of absence and 

all subsequent days. 

Trinity Academy  

St Peter’s Awards 

Reception - Rudi H - for producing some amazing writing this 

week based on our class story 'Stuck' by Oliver Jeffers. He always 
puts in 100% effort and this week he even added a conjunction 
into his writing.   

Year 1 - Mainey C - for always trying her hardest in everything 

she does with a big smile on her face. She has done amazing in 
her end of year assessments due to her dedication and 
resilience!  

Year 2 - Reagan C - As always, this week she has 

demonstrated how to be an amazing friend. During our football 
tournament, if a friend fell over, she stopped her game and ran 
over to help. She even brought spare bottles of water, just in case 
anybody needed a drink!  

Year 3 - Cole B - for being more organised in class and having a 

super attitude towards his learning. 

Year 4 - Renesmae S - for being an outstanding talk partner 

and an ‘always’ pupil. 

Year 5 - Benjamin B - for his effort and enthusiasm in English 

this week. He was so proud of his work and couldn’t wait to show 
it off.  

Year 6 - Milli-Sue G - for her effort in Maths this week. She 

has shown perseverance during our lessons while we are working 
on algebra.  

 

Trinity Academy St. Peter’s 

St Peter’s Avenue, Sowerby 
Bridge, Halifax, HX6 1HB 

PE Days  

Monday PM - Year 

3/4  (Swimming & PE) 

Tuesday PM - Year 

1/2 

Wednesday PM - 

Year 5/6 

Wednesday PM - 

Reception 

 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org                                                                        
Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

 

 

 

Year 3 

1st - Macy H 

2nd - Emily D 

3rd - Lottie G 

Year 6 

1st - Charlotte W 

2nd - Libby L 

3rd - Casey H 

Year 4 

1st - Elijah F 

2nd - Finn B 

3rd - Lola-Rose D 

Year 5 

1st - Max M 

2nd - Jayden S 

3rd - Melissa R 

Year 1 

1st - Frankie B 

 

 



  Other news and reminders this week 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

SAFE Travel Cup Competition - The Final! 

Year 5 attended the finals of the SAFE Travel Cup at The Shay on Friday morning where they were able to make 
their final push for the winners trophy. 

They had fierce competition from the other primary school finalists, but were steadfast in their campaign. 
They presented a range of evidence showing what they had done from the start of the campaign up until now. 

The judges had to deliberate after all of the finalists presented their ideas. They ultimately decided that the 
winners were… 

TRINITY ACADEMY ST PETER’S 
We are over the moon for our Year 5 children. This accolade is fully deserved and everyone put in so much 
hard work to make the campaign a success. Thank you to the staff at TASP who also helped, especially Mrs. 
Walker who guided the Year 5s through everything from the beginning. Finally, thank you to all of the parents/
carers, families and the community who supported their own and other children throughout the campaign. 
We hope to carry on our active travel campaign, so watch this space for more! 

Year 1/2 Football 
On Wednesday, our Year 1/2 children were invited to Ryburn to take part in a football tournament. This was 

run more like a festival, where we were able to celebrate football with old and new friends in a non-

competitive way.  

The children initially took part in coaching sessions organised by Mr. Duffy. They then played mini games 

with other pupils from local primary schools.  

Everyone had lots of fun and learned new skills to improve their game. Some of the children said they 

couldn’t believe they got to go to Ryburn to take part! Thank you also to all parents/carers and families/

friends that came to support the children. It meant a lot to them and to TASP! 

Junior Warrior 
Last Friday, our Year 6 children travelled to Bramham Park in Leeds to take part in 

Junior Warrior 2024. This is an annual event that we take part in as a treat for our 

Year 6 pupils, alongside our sister primary schools Trinity Academy Akroydon and 

Trinity Academy St Chad’s. 

The course was full of tricky obstacles such as slides, climbing walls and nets and it 

was really muddy, but they had so much fun and showed such resilience trying 

everything (even if they did lose a shoe or two along the way!). 

Mr. Shepherd and Mrs. Heslop joined in with them this year, spurring them all on 

and encouraging them to keep going. The children loved this, and found it especially 

amusing when Mr. Shepherd slipped into the muddy water and when Mrs. Heslop 

got stuck in the mud. It didn’t help that the children were sneakily giving them a 

little nudge into the mud here and there….but you didn’t hear that from us! 

This was a brilliant way for Year 6 to round off their time at TASP and to celebrate all 

of their hard work all year round, particularly in their SATs. Here is what some of our 

pupils had to say about Junior Warrior: 

“Ruby took out Miss. Brindley from Akroydon by accident when she came down the slide! And I loved Mr. 

Shepherd’s motto for us - “No man gets left behind!”. The trip was incredible!” - Ben S 

“Ebony pretended she was stuck in the nets to get Mrs. Heslop to come in and help her! If I could describe 

the trip in one word it would be MUDDY!” - Ruby D 

Outstanding Balances 
As we approach the end of this academic year, we kindly request that you start to bring any 

outstanding balances that you may have up to date. This can be done via the MCAS app or in 

cash at the school office. If you require a statement of what you owe or need to discuss this 

further, please ask Mrs. Riley in the school office. Thank you for your support. 



 

  
Other news and reminders this week 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

Key Dates - Term 6 

1 July - Voices Together Concert @Victoria Theatre 1:15pm—9pm 

4 July - The Jungle Book Dress Rehearsal 1:30pm (school only) 

4 July - The Jungle Book Dress Performance 5:30pm  

4 July - Y3 Unihoc @RVHS 9am—11am 

5 July - Y6 Transition Day ALL DAY 

6 July - Summer Fair 11am—1:30pm 

9 July - Reception Stay & Play 1:30pm—3pm 

10 July - Spanish Day Taster Menu 

11 July - Transition Day ALL DAY 

12 July - Transition Day ALL DAY 

15 July - Reception Graduation 2pm—3pm 

16 July - Sports Day 9:15am—11:45am 

16 July - Parents Evening (Reports & SEN) TBC 

17 July - End of Year Church Service @St Peter’s Church 9am 

17 July - Leavers Performance 10am 

19 July - Break up for Summer holidays! 

Spanish Translation Challenge 

Each week we will be presenting you with a 
different Spanish phrase. We challenge you to 

try and work out what this means and let us know via the QR 
code what you think. The challenge is that you cannot use 

Google translate!  

Have a go and see how you get on - Good 
Luck! 

“iHola! Me llamo Juan y vivo en 

Madrid en España. Tengo nueve años.” 

Reminder  

School Dinners - Week 2 w/c 1 July 

REMINDER: Attendance & Punctuality 

If attendance drops below 95% then children are at risk of falling into the category of persistent 
absence. Attendance is discussed at termly attendance reviews with the Educational Welfare Service 
and letters are sent out periodically to make you aware of your child’s attendance figure, and to 
advise of ways to improve this. 

In terms of punctuality, school starts at 8:45am. All children should already be outside lined up ready to come into class at this 
time. Our school gates open at 8:40am. Persistent lateness could result in a serious concern letter or fine.  

After School Clubs 

• Arts & Crafts - Monday 3:20pm—4:20pm  

• KS2 Drama Club - Tuesday 3:20pm—5pm  

• Choir - Thursday 3:20pm—4:20pm (KS2) 

• KS2 Football Club with Halifax Town - Friday 3:20pm—

4:20pm 

 

 

• ACE Club - Every day 3:15pm—5pm @£2 per session 

 Monday—Football / Multi Sports 

 Tuesday—Dodgeball / Multi Sports 

 Wednesday—Gymnastics / Multi Sports 

 Thursday—Tag Rugby / Multi Sports 

 Friday—Dance / Multi Sports 

School Council Shout Outs 

Congratulations to this week’s confident 

communicators!  

• Luiellah H - Year 3/4 • Theo J - Year 5/6 

• Harriet F - Year 1/2 • Kyianna D - Reception 

Summer Fair Updates 

As our Summer Fair approaches, 

preparations are well underway to make 

this a brilliant event. Mrs. James will 

soon be out selling raffle tickets, so look out for her from 

Monday 1 July. The PTFG are kindly asking for donations of 

tombola and raffle prizes, as well as any treats such as cakes 

and buns etc. Please can any donations be given in to the 

school office, or directly to Mrs. James by Wednesday 3 July. 


